
Date: 10/10/2013 10:29:54 AM 
Subject: Picture

From: Brett Hubler <BrettHubler@scsenate.gov>
To: Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Sarah Parker MounceSarahParkerMounce@scsenate.gov

Swati and Katherine,

Campsen asked me to see if the Governor's office would mind sharing a photo or two of the press meeting in the
Statehouse last year where the Governor talked about ethics reform and invited a number of legislators to stand at 
the podium with her. I think Senator Hayes and Attorney Generals McMaster and Medlock might have spoken too. A 
picture would preferably include Senator Campsen.

He would like to use it on his facebook page as an update for this week's ethics hearing. Would that be ok?

Thanks for your help,

Brett

Brett A. Hubler, Research Director 
Fish, Game and Forestry Committee 
South Carolina Senate
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
803.212.6340
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